BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: OCTOBER 2014

Dear Writers and Supporters,   

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:

Thursday 16/10: Lunchtime Arias and Songs for Amnesty, University of Chichester

Sat. Dec 6th   Greetings Cards Campaign, Cathedral Green 10am-noon

Wed: Dec 10th Greetings Cards letterwriting evening (tbc) 
Many thanks to Howard Morgan for hosting a letterwriting evening.  Apologies for the cancellation of the 8/10 Afghanistan talk – the speaker had flu.  We hope to have future action on Afghanistan in due course. 

LOCAL AMNESTY EVENTS:
THURSDAY 16/10, your chance of a LUNCHTIME CONCERT in the chapel of Chichester University, College Lane Chichester PO19 6PE, from noon to 1pm.  Rebecca Grove and Stephanie Peat perform their favourite songs accompanied by Chris Coote. The e-newsletter has links to a map, if you’re not sure how to get there. You can bring a packed lunch; and the Students Union refreshments are available before and after. Please contact Rebecca on 07766 578600.

SATURDAY 6/12: The Cathedral Chapter has kindly allowed us to have a table again on the Cathedral Green, Chichester, from whence we can get people to sign and post our GREETINGS CARDS to prisoners.  We should be starting 10 am and end at noon, or whenever the cards run out, but any time you can help in between – please ring me (01243) 823016.

OTHER EVENTS

UK Amnesty are asking us what we think of the International “Strategic Goal Consultation” by 19/10/14.  Please email me (bobandmarg@bdewickderby48.com) for the three e-documents if you wish to tell UK Amnesty and the International Secretariat what you think.

I have the new Amnesty Catalogue; yes, it IS time to be thinking about Christmas cards and presents, I fear.

I would like to thank all of you who sent goodwill messages to my wife while she was having treatment; she has now got the all-clear.

                              Carry on Writing!!!
                             BOB DEWICK 
[image: image1.emf]

Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action

	Torture in Mexico

	Background to this action

The military and police force in Mexico are routinely torturing people in their care - sometimes to death. The torturers are rarely held to account.

Amnesty International’s new report on Mexico ("Out of control. Torture and other ill-treatment in Mexico"), brings to light horrific cases of individuals ill-treated or tortured - to death, in some cases - by military and police forces across Mexico and highlights how impunity is the norm for perpetrators. Police and soldiers, often deployed in public security operations, routinely use torture as a way to extract “confessions” or “information” from criminal suspects or from people who are arrested for being in the wrong place at the wrong time. 

There has been a 600% rise in reports of torture and other ill-treatment in ten years (2003 to 2013) but the Mexican government is still not taking torture seriously, with slow and sub-standard investigations. Between 2006 and the end of 2013, the Federal Attorney General’s Office (Procuraduría General de la República, PGR) opened 1,219 investigations for torture but filed charges in only 12 cases. The majority of those tortured by the police are people who are least likely to be able to file complaints and seek redress. People like Claudia Medina Tamariz, who was accused of being a member of a violent gang and taken by marines to a naval base where she was beaten, sexually assaulted and given electric shocks. To this date no one has been held to account for her torture. 
( Read the full report “Out of control. Torture and other ill-treatment in Mexico” (from 4 September) at www.amnesty.org.uk/claudia or at the Stop Torture campaign page http://www.amnesty.org.uk/stoptorture 
Claudia Medina Tamariz 
One of the cases highlighted in the report, Claudia Medina Tamariz, is a priority case for the Stop Torture campaign. On 7 August 2012, Claudia, a mother of three, was woken in the middle of the night when marines broke into her home in Veracruz City. They tied her hands and blindfolded her, before taking her to the local naval base. There, she was tortured using electric shocks, sexually assaulted, beaten, kicked and left tied to a chair in scorching afternoon heat. She was wrapped in plastic to minimise the marks from the beating. 

The next day Claudia was blindfolded again and transferred to the Federal Attorney General’s Office with a group of other detainees. She was interrogated and a marine pressured her into signing a statement without allowing her to read it. Later that day, the authorities presented Claudia and other detainees to the media, claiming they were dangerous criminals who had been caught committing serious offences. 

Claudia was later released on bail. She reported her torture, prompting a federal judge to request an investigation. Two years later, no investigation has taken place. 

“I have seen that many people know about my case now, and this is formidable news. It allows me to share my story, to be seen and heard. I would like to thank Amnesty International for all the support you are giving me. God bless you all.”
Claudia Medina Tamariz, July 2014 

	What you can do

Write to the Mexican President Enrique Peña Nieto calling on him to ensure that victims of torture receive prompt medical examinations in line with international standards, have access to independent doctors and that all allegations of torture are thoroughly investigated, with the perpetrators brought to justice. A sample letter to the President is attached with this mailing. 

You can also email the President by filling out this form: http://en.presidencia.gob.mx/contacto/
Lic. Enrique Peña Nieto
Residencia Oficial de los Pinos
Casa Miguel Alemán
Col. San Miguel Chapultepec, C.P. 11850 México D.F., Mexico 

Dear President, 
I am writing to express my deep concern at the widespread and persistent use of torture and other ill-treatment in Mexico. Amnesty International’s latest report, “Out of control. Torture and other ill- treatment in Mexico”, provides a thorough analysis of the current situation and proposes a set of useful recommendations that your government should consider and implement as a matter of urgency. 

I am above all shocked by the individual cases which are mentioned in the report, for example the case of Claudia Medina Tamariz, who was accused of being a member of a violent gang and taken by marines to a naval base where she was beaten, sexually assaulted and given electric shocks. To this date no one has been held to account for her torture. 
This is only one of the many horrific cases documented in the report where impunity has prevailed, as the Mexican government turns a blind eye to torture by police and the military. By 2013, at state level only five convictions for torture had ever been recorded and seven at federal level. 

I am calling on you to show your commitment to stop torture in Mexico by publicly acknowledging the scale of the problem and taking steps to strengthen the investigation of allegations of torture and other ill-treatment. In particular, I would like you to urge the Federal Attorney General to: 
· Ensure that medical examinations into torture are conducted in line with international standards such as the Istanbul Protocol; 

· Ensure that independent medical experts can examine detainees at the earliest opportunity, and that their medical legal evaluations are considered as evidence by prosecutors and judges; 

· Immediately launch an independent and thorough investigation into any allegation of torture and other ill-treatment. 

I thank you for your attention to this urgent matter and look forward to hearing from you on the action taken on these and other recommendations highlighted in the Amnesty International report. 
Yours sincerely, 



	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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